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Top Left:  Demetrius (L), the driver who brought the Cultural Affairs Committee’s new “Storybook Capital Express” street train from 
Georgia, and Gene Danielski (R) had just unloaded the loco and tender and were going to hook up the cars.  TopRight:  Two Cultural 
Affairs Committee volunteers admire the completely assembled street train in the T&P Depot parking lot.  Bottom Left:  Jim Gibson was 
the engineer on Friday, June 8, as the train made circuits around Everman Park every ten minutes, all day.  Bottom Center:  This was a 
typical passenger load with every car full of children and adults.  Bottom Right:  Street train engineer Gibson couldn’t resist taking this 
photo of a passing U.P. mainline container freight train he watched from his locomotive cab as he waited for his next departure time. 
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     Earlier this year, ASMR members were asked, and agreed to serve as volunteer engineers/conductors at 
special events on a brand new street train, the “Storybook Capital Express”, purchased by the Abilene 
Cultural Affairs Committee.  At that time, the train had been ordered from a company in Stratham, Ga., near 
Atlanta, and delivery was expected soon thereafter.  But delays ensued, and a little over two months later, on 
June 7, it finally arrived -- just in time to make its debut at Abilene’s annual Children’s Art and Literacy 
Festival.  Jim Gibson and Gene Danielski helped unload it and get it set up when it arrived that Thursday 
morning, and Jim drove it in a parade from the T&P Depot to the Civic Center late that afternoon.  With a 
threat of thunderstorms looming, Jim and Ken Riediger unhooked the cars and stowed the train in its trailer for 
the night.  Jim unloaded it and reconnected it Friday morning, and then ran it from 9 a.m. until 4:30 p.m., 
making circuits lasting 3 to 4 minutes around Everman Park, departing every ten minutes.  Cecil Walston 
arrived to lend a hand late in the afternoon, and also helped put the train back into its trailer for the night.  
Saturday, Ken Riediger served as engineer all day, and Cecil and Chris Bisset helped him with logistics.      
     To say the shiny new Storybook Capital Express was a popular attraction would be an understatement.  It 
was filled to capacity for almost every one of the nearly 75 circuits it made around Everman Park.  According 
to Abby Longley, V.P. of the Big Country Home Educators, whose home school student council volunteers 
handled passenger boardings and crowd control, over 1,100 excited children and parents enjoyed rides on 
the train during the two days it ran as part of the Children’s Art and Literacy Festival event.            JG 
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����� Father’s Day was June 17, and it was an 
occasion for memories of our own fathers and the 
good times we have spent with them.  In some cases 
those memories are related to model railroading.  
One of my earliest memories of model trains was 
looking at them in the JC Penny Christmas catalogs.  
When I was nine I received a train set for Christmas 
that year.  My Dad put together a small layout on a 
sheet of plywood.  It was simple, with just a couple of 
switches, and for several years it was my only 
exposure to the hobby.  But it made a lasting 
impression on me.   
     In the last few years, The Abilene Society of 
Model Railroaders has given me many more 
wonderful memories in the hobby to add to those 
early ones.  I hope that same experience, or 
something similar has happened as a result of your 
membership in ASMR, and that whether you are a 
father or a son, or both, you enjoyed a special and 
happy Father’s Day this year. 
     It has been just over a year since we moved in to 
our current building and we have made great 
progress on the layout and getting everything up and 
running.  In the coming years I see nothing but 
growth, fun and fellowship as we move forward and 
continue finishing our club layout and running trains.  
                                 Your President, Scott Fritz 
 

����������	
�����������	
�����������	
�����������	
�
��
�
�
�����
�
�
�����
�
�
�����
�
�
���� ���
     Pres. Scott Fritz opened the June 2 meeting at 
10:00 a.m.  Cody Hilliard presented the May 5 
meeting minutes.  Treas. Ken England was out sick, 
and V.P. Ken Riediger did not have a report to give in 
his absence.  He did note that six members are late 
on dues for a total of about $450. 
     He also reported that the Abilene Cultural Affairs 
Committee’s street train is now due to arrive June 6, 
according to Lynn Barnette.  A parade is scheduled 
for Thursday afternoon and train rides will be offered 
Friday and Saturday.  Jim Gibson volunteered to 
cover the Thursday and Friday events, and Gene 
Danielski said he would help. 
     Cody H. said he has some additional photos to be 
considered for the club calendar project.  Ken R. said 
he has the DCS 240, PS 2012 and DB 220 electronic 
components and will install them today.   
     There was another discussion about expanding 
the layout into the back room, and at the conclusion, 
members voted against doing it, in order to use that 
space for other, more pressing purposes. 
Members voted to authorize Ken R. to purchase a 
case of ballast. There was a discussion on having a 
“bad order” system of some kind for track repair  

 
 
issues.  Chris Bisset said the Comanche and Indian  
Gap RR will have a maintenance session sometime  
in June, and he will provide information on it.  Ken R. 
let members know that Ken E. is in Hendrick 
Hospital.  The meeting adjourned at 10:35.  Next 
meeting will be July 7.                                        JG 
 

KRBNRR Ops Session Report       
     �This month’s Ops Session on my home layout 
was held on June 16, with six attendees. Included 
were four operators:  Jared Burleson, Michael 
Wehmeyer, Chris Bisset and Travis Garison.  We 
also had two “railfans” on hand:  Cecil Walston and 
David Damiano.   
     This was the first session of a “new day” on the 
RailOP program, and it was a new day in more ways 
than one. As we were finishing the May session the 
RailOP program crashed on me.  Fortunately, we 
were able to finish operating because all train 
manifests were already printed out.  But, I was 
unable to access the program to update train 
locations and other pertinent information.  Luckily for 
me, Frolin Marek from the RailOP Yahoo group was 
able to help restore most of the program.  Then I was 
able to update it and get trains ready and everything 
worked beautifully. The crews were able to complete 
five train orders.  Hope to see you at the next session 
on July 21 at 1:30.                                                KR 
 

The Editor Speaks 

   One man’s junk is another 
   man’s (Eric Brit’s) train art 

 
     Local artist Eric Britt (above right) currently has a 
display of his recycled junk artwork on display 
upstairs in the Center for Contemporary Arts in 
downtown Abilene.  His inspiration comes from the 
Lionel trains he remembers from his boyhood days, 
and while some may find his work a bit too abstract 
for their liking, I thought it showed a lot of creativity.  I 
especially liked his version of the ubiquitous Lionel 
railroad crossing gateman (left, above) standing 
resolutely in front of his gateman’s shack.  And, I 
thought the crumpled metal to represent smoke from 
his locomotive (right) was clever.  Hey, if it’s related 
to trains, what’s not to like?  You can check out Eric’s 
whole display at the CCA and decide for yourself. JG   


